	Meeting:
Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates
Date:
March 19,2003
Place:
University of Pittsburgh, Cathedral of Learning

	Present:
	
	
	

	Pete Gannon
	General Chair
	Rich Kaminsky
	PTSC

	Bob DeBiase
	Secretary
	Fran Dvorsky
	BPR

	Steve Lewandowski
	Treasurer
	Linda Drischler
	BPR

	Jerry Schaefer
	Registration Chair
	Erin Sebrosky
	BPR

	Chad Dobrick
	Safety Chair
	Dave Gadd
	JCCS

	Michael Stragand
	PRA
	Dan Smith
	MLAC

	Jan Shuba
	DAAC
	David Buerger
	ANSC

	Dan Kubelick
	PRA
	Lynn Dobrick
	SVSC

	Pete Barry
	PRA
	
	

	Jim Rosen
	MLAC
	
	

	Robin Zacherl
	FCKW
	
	

	Mike Bowman
	HD
	
	

	Lisa Kessel
	MM
	
	

	Andy Stromberg
	CVSC
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order
	The Allegheny Mountain Swimming 
	

	
	House of Delegates (HOD) was called
	

	
	to order at 7:50pm by Pete Gannon,
	

	
	General Chair.
	

	
	
	

	Minutes
	Bob DeBiase reported the January 15,
	Mike Stragand moved and Chad

	
	2003 minutes were distributed.
	Dobrick seconded a motion to 

	
	A correction was reported that on page 
	approve the January 2003 minutes

	
	2,under safety, should read Chad 
	as presented with correction.

	
	Dobrick and not Pete Gannon clarified 
	Motion carried.

	
	the pool depth rule.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Treasurer
	Steve Lewandowski presented and 
	Fran Dvorsky moved and Pete Barry

	
	discussed the January 2003 and 
	seconded a motion to approve the 

	
	February 2003 financial reports.
	January and February 2003 financial

	
	
	reports.

	
	
	

	Technical Planning
	Mike Globig presented a flow chart of
	

	
	meet activities and reporting to help
	

	
	clubs better understand the process.
	

	
	
	


	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Age Group
	Pete Gannon reported for John Lynch
	

	
	that no club has expressed an interest 
	

	
	in hosting the June 21-22,2003 age 
	

	
	group meet. Pete said the proposed 
	

	
	2003-2004 short course schedule will
	

	
	soon be posted on our web site. The 
	

	
	proposed short course schedule will 
	

	
	be voted on at the May HOD meeting.
	

	
	Once posted, clubs may begin 
	

	
	submitting bids to host meets.
	

	
	
	

	All Star
	Pete reported the AMS zone team lost
	

	
	it’s hotel accommodations due to the 
	

	
	military needing the hotel we were 
	

	
	planning to stay at. The zone team will
	

	
	now stay at the Hilton Hotel in Cherry
	

	
	Hill, New Jersey. 
	

	
	
	

	Registration
	Jerry Schaefer reported that US 
	

	
	Swimming is exploring and testing
	

	
	an on-line registration system.
	

	
	
	

	Nominations
	Jerry Schaefer reported the following
	

	
	nominations from the AMS Nomination
	

	
	Committee:
	

	
	
	

	
	General Chairman      Mike Bowman
	Jerry Schaefer moved and  Michael

	
	Age Group Chair        Pete Barry
	Stragand seconded a motion to accept

	
	Secretary                    Bob DeBiase
	the nominations as presented.

	
	Registration  Chair     Jerry Schaefer
	Motion carried.

	
	Safety  Chair              Chad Dobrick
	

	
	Technical Planning    Mike Globig
	The AMS election will be held

	
	Review Committee:
	at the HOD meeting on May 21,2003.

	
	Adults :                       Paul Callahan
	

	
	                                   Laura Hartman
	

	
	Athletes:                     Matt Viverette
	

	
	                                   Rene Marko
	

	
	                                    Dan Eckel
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Safety
	Chad Dobrick reported that AMS 
	

	
	received one orange safety marshal vest
	

	
	to be worn at AMS meets. Chad 
	

	
	reminded the HOD of USA Swimming
	

	
	rule 102.18 which states marshals 
	

	
	shall wear identifying attire and enforce
	

	
	warm up procedures and maintain order
	

	
	in the swimming venue.
	

	
	
	

	Old Business
	Mike Bowman reported a new laptop
	

	
	computer and printer was purchased 
	

	
	and would be available for meets.
	

	
	
	

	
	Pete Gannon reported on 2 different 
	After considerable discussion, the

	
	written proposals requesting a change
	HOD decided to vote on this matter

	
	in the AMS national participation 
	at the May 21,2003 AMS HOD

	
	funding for college and prep school
	meeting.

	
	swimmers. One proposal is from the 
	

	
	Age Group Committee and the other
	

	
	proposal is from Jeff Berghoff. Both 
	

	
	proposals were distributed and 
	

	
	discussed. Jerry Schaefer said that the 
	

	
	HOD should not be expected to vote on
	

	
	these proposals until such time the 
	

	
	authors of the proposals are present to
	

	
	address questions from the HOD.
	

	
	
	

	New Business
	Pete Gannon reported the Age Group
	The HOD decided to vote on this 

	
	committee suggestion that meet host
	matter at the May 21,2003 AMS

	
	clubs be given the option of not 
	HOD meeting.

	
	awarding ribbons or medals to the 15 &
	

	
	older swimmers. It appears swimmers
	

	
	in this category rarely pick up their
	

	
	awards and may not interested in these 
	

	
	awards.
	

	
	
	

	Adjournment
	The next AMS HOD meeting will be
	Mike Stragand moved and Chad

	
	held May 21,2003 in room 239 at the
	Dobrick seconded a motion to adjourn 

	
	Cathedral of Learning.
	Motion carried at 9:30pm.
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